
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  Neil Jensen, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:    2024 Budget Work Session 
 
MEETING DATE:  August 1, 2023 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The 2024 budget is in draft form because there are a few items I would to discuss with the City 
Council before I can get it closer to Preliminary Budget form.   
 
The main unknown currently is the Local Government Aid revenue.  I have inserted the 2023 
allocation of $708,297.  This number will increase with additional funding coming from the 
State.  
 
Invenergy payment did increase due to inflation. 
 
Another increase in revenue is investment interest of $180,000.  City investments were in a 
holding fund during the pandemic and now are back into CD’s.  We have these in interest 
bearing at 4-5% which is extremely good.  But some of these are callable before the due date or 
end of 2024.  I would not depend on all this revenue for operations! I would like to decrease 
this number to $90,000. 
 
Expenses include increases in wages with the approval of the pay study.  Electric and gas utility 
increases across all departments.  Repair and equipment line item increases and supplies have 
increased.   
 
Discussion items include capital equipment funds.   
 
Please review the budget and we can discuss it at the work session.   
 
 
















































































